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PUBLIC SAFETY MEMO PS25-12 
 
TO:  Chief Academic Officers, Senior Continuing Education Officers, Registrars, Law 

Enforcement Training Directors, Fire/Rescue Training Directors, EMS Training 
Directors, Emergency Management Training Directors  

 
FROM:  Tonya Clark, Public Safety Training Specialist-EMS Programs 

Jennifer Fisher, Public Safety Training Specialist-Criminal Justice Programs 
Michael Caviness, Public Safety Training Specialist-Fire/Rescue & Emergency 
Management Programs 
Kenny Weatherington, Director, Public Safety Training Programs 

 
SUBJECT: State Board Code Amendment 1G SBCCC 200.96 
 
DATE: July 31, 2025 

 
 
 
This memo provides details of an amendment to State Board Code 1G SBCCC 200.96 as 
approved by the State Board at the July 18, 2025, meeting. 

The State Board amended 1G SBCCC 200.96 as follows: 

• Removed all existing language in this section of code as it was antiquated and no 
longer relevant and supportive of our public safety training climates today. 

• Added language to support colleges in partnering with state agencies when the 
agency wishes to utilize our training facilities but will be instructing the course 
themselves through their agency. 

• Added language to support colleges in partnering with local public safety 
agencies to provide instructors for courses while “on duty” when other instructors 
are not available following our normal hiring processes. 

The amendment to 1G SBCCC 200.96 is effective August 1, 2025. 

A professional development session will be forthcoming in the next few weeks on this change 
with discussion on implementation and best practices. More information to come soon. 

Please share this memo as appropriate on your campus. 

If you have any immediate questions prior to the professional development, please contact 
Kenny Weatherington at weatheringtonk@nccommunitycolleges.edu. 
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